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October 26, 2023 

 
Honorable Michelle L. Phillips 
Secretary to the Commission 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Empire State Plaza 
Agency Building 3 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 

RE: Case 17-M-0815, Proceeding on Motion of the Commission on Changes in Law 
that May Affect Rates 

 
Dear Secretary Phillips: 
 

Consolidated Edison Company of New York, Inc. (the “Company”) is filing with the New 
York State Public Service Commission (the “Commission”) a revised “Statement of Tax Sur-
credit” to the Company’s Schedule for Steam Service, P.S.C. No. 4 – Steam (the “Tariff”), 
applicable to its steam customers in the Borough of Manhattan, New York City.  
 

The statement filed herewith is as follows. 
 

Tax Sur-credit Statement No. 7 to P.S.C. No. 4 – Steam 

The statement is being issued on October 26, 2023, to be effective November 1, 2023.   
 

Reason for Filing 
 
Pursuant to the Commission’s Order Determining Rate Treatment of Tax Changes, issued 

and effective August 9, 2018 in the above proceeding, and General Information Section 5.1 of the 
Tariff, the Company has implemented sur-credits for each 12-month period effective October 1 
since October 1, 2018. The implementation of the sur-credit was to continue until the net benefits 
of the Tax Sur-credit are fully reflected in rates in the next base rate case.   

 
The Company filed for new base rates to be effective as of November 1, 2023 in Case 22-

S-0659. A Joint Proposal in that proceeding was filed on September 1, 2023, and is pending 
Commission approval.  The Joint Proposal incorporates the net benefits of the Tax Sur-credit in 
base rates and proposes to discontinue the sur-credit (at p. 32). Therefore, the Company is setting 
the Tax Sur-Credit to zero effective November 1, 2023. 
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As specified in the Tariff, the Company is filing the revised statement on no less than five 
days’ notice, to become effective on November 1, 2023.   

 
Questions regarding this filing can be directed to Ricky Joe at (212) 460-4995. 
 
 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ William A. Atzl, Jr. 

  Director 
  Rate Engineering 
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